
NOISE MONITORING SUB-COMMITTEE 15 JULY 2016
(10.30 am - 10.50 am)

PRESENT:  Angus Tilston MBE, Wirral Transport Users Association
Alan Ascott, ARCH Under the Bridge
Dave Batt, Head of Assets Management
Larry Dack, Speke Estate
Norman Elias, Passenger Representative
Ian Gaskell, Environmental Health, Knowsley Metropolitan Borough 

Council 
Peter Hargreaves, Environmental Health, Cheshire West and Chester 

Council
Councillor Evelyn Hudson, Hale Parish Council
Isobel Mason, Environmental Health, Halton Borough Council
Dr Ian Rushforth, Environmental Health, Liverpool City Council
Councillor Jeremy Wolfson, Liverpool City Council
Toby Zorn, Environmental Health, Wirral Borough Council
Liverpool John Lennon Airport
Colin Barnes, Environmental Advisor
Secretariat
Mike A Jones, Assistant Secretary

9 APOLOGIES
Apologies had been received from:
Norman Joughin, Wirral Council
Marshall Morris, Chairman
Simon Osborne, National Trust

10 CHANGES IN MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes in membership to report.

11 MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
DECIDED: That

the minutes of the meeting of the Noise Monitoring Sub-Committee held on 15 
April 2016 be agreed as a correct record.  

12 NOISE COMPLAINTS LOG
The Sub-Committee considered the Noise Complaints Log, which detailed every 
complaint received and the response to it, for the period 1 April to 30 June 2016. 
Colin Barnes gave a presentation to members on the Noise Log which included 
analysis of the number of noise complaints received by date, number of 
complainants, administrative area and the total number of complaints compared to 
the previous year. He also detailed the number of test runs. The presentation is 
attached to these minutes.

During the period a total of 16 complaints had been received, with the highest 
proportion (5, or 36%) from the Wirral peninsula. It was noted that no more than 2 
complaints had been received on any one day and none were received in April.



DECIDED: That

the Noise Complaints Log for 1 April to 30 June 2016 be noted.

13 UPDATE ON THE GNSS APPROACH PROCEDURE IMPLEMENTATION
Colin Barnes gave an update presentation on the implementation of the Global 
Navigation Satellite System (GNSS) at Liverpool John Lennon Airport, which had 
followed a wide consultation and noise monitoring at five locations on runway 
approaches. His presentation is attached to these minutes.

The system was to be implemented on 21 July 2016, the new procedure was to be 
used in the event that the Airport’s current Instrument Landing System (ILS) was 
not available. 

Wider changes in airspace in the North of England were progressing and were at 
the stage of modelling prior to consultation.

DECIDED: That

the update on the Global Navigation Satellite System (GNSS) implementation be 
noted.

14 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no business under this item.

15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Noise Monitoring Sub-Committee is scheduled for Friday 
28 October 2016 at 10.30 a.m. in the Cavern Suite, Liverpool John Lennon Airport. 

Chairman
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